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Welcome
Approval 2020 Annual Meeting Minutes
Financial Report

Nominations and Elections

Looking forward to 2022
Close of Business Meeting




Falmouth Historical Society/Museums on the Green (MOG)
2021 ANNUAL MEETING
February 13, 2021
e Welcome, Tamsen George, Board President

o Ms. George welcomed all attending members at 10:04am. Twenty-nine members were in attendance. Ms. George recognized
that this has been an interesting year.

o She thanked the staff for their dedication and hard work.

o Highlights include a new roof on the back of the Wicks House and some landscaping projects.

o She also highlighted some of our recent and upcoming exhibits.

o Special thanks to Meg Costello with archives and media outreach while working alone. She also shared a letter from a volunteer
cheering on Meg’s efforts.
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Thanks to David Creighton for helping to repair and maintain our stone pathways and to the Garden club for maintaining the
gardens on the campus.
o Much cleaning of the house with help from volunteers in time for filming of the 3™ grade program thanks to Diana Brassard.
o Thanks to Pat Dottore for decorating the campus for the holidays.
e Approval of 2020 Annual Meeting Minutes, Danielle Velesig, Board Secretary
o Danielle read through the highlights of last year’s annual meeting minutes.
o Tamsen George asked for a motion to approve. Bob Haskell moved. Ann Stone seconded the motion.
e Treasurer’s Report, Gary Vostok, Board Treasurer
o Gary shared his financial report.
o Overall, we had a decrease in open revenue from $81,881 to $9,162 from last year. Our membership stayed relatively
consistent.
o We had a significant increase in our donations/appeals/grants/sponsorships from $180,000 in 2019 to $480,000 in 2020.
o He gave a summary of our investments and expenses. Our expenses went from $404,000 in 2019 to $399,000 in 2020. We
deferred some of our program expenses for the year which decreased costs a bit.
o Our change in net assets for the year was an increase of $110K.
o 2020 year will be reviewed by Lamb, Mason Bulger and Co. 2019 was already reviewed by Lamb, Mason, Bulger and Co. 2019
financial statement report available upon request.
o Phil Pacino asked how were individual contributions for 2020 compare to 2019?
o Mark responded that the number of individual contributors were significantly higher; although it should be stated that
contributions in general for non-profits was lower this year.
o One member commented that the virtual talks really helped her ability to stay home during the pandemic and feel connected.
o Tamsen asked for a motion to accept the Treasurers as submitted. David Brassard motioned and Olivia White seconded the
motion. All approved. No objections.



e Nominations & Elections, Danielle Velesig, Governance Committee
o Ms. Velesig explained that we do not have any new members to nominate for this coming year.
o Rotating off the board this year are Alicia McGrath and Gary Vostok
o Continuing members are Mary Pat Barry, David Brassard, Patricia Dottore, John Furfey, Tamsen George, Bob Haskell, Megan
Kehoe, Karen Rinaldo, Barbara Sillery, Ann Stone, Danielle Velesig, Thomas von Zabern and Olivia White.
e Executive Director’s Report, Mark Schmidt, Executive Director
o Numerous walking tours, virtual tours and children’s events held in 2020
o Renovations of the rear ell section of the Wicks House including the gallery with Karen Rinaldo’s painting titled The First
Thanksgiving
Painting of the exterior of the Wicks House and work with the stone walkways
New: campus signage, walking tour audio guides, touch screen exhibit in the Conant House
Historic Structures Report — we will likely have to continue more restoration of the Wicks House

Thanks to Tamsen George and Meg Costello for their work on the women’s suffrage exhibits and others in the Conant House
Some of the things that didn’t happen -
=  Plymouth 400 celebrations
= Highland Street Foundation has decided to end Free Fun Fridays
= Antique Sale
= Around the Sound boat cruise
=  Christmas events.
o Virtual talks and walking tours will continue.
o Plansfor 2021
= More social events, increasing membership
o Thank you so much to our donors and supporters for continuing to support the Museum. Thanks to the staff especially Meg
Costello, Deb Shemo, Roseann Damelio, Joanna Christopher and welcome and thank you to Kelly Anderson.
e Olivia White and Ann Stone both expressed their gratitude to the Board for their efforts in keeping the Museum moving forward.
e Mark also wanted to express his thanks to Alicia and Gary for their efforts.
e Alicia expressed her well-wishes to the Museum.
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e Close of Business Meeting, Tamsen George, Board President

o Tamsen looked to adjourn the meeting and asked for a motion. Olivia moved to adjourn and Margaret seconded. Allin favor to
adjourn at 10:54 am.

Respecfully Submitted,
Danielle Velesig, Secretary,Board of Directors



LETTER FROM PRESIDENT, BOARD OF DIRECTORS

When | took office as president of the Board of the Falmouth Historical Society last January, | was full of optimism that COVID was on its way out, and that the
museums would be back to normal for the season. Well, things didn’t exactly work out that way!

During the first quarter, we held a large number of virtual author talks, and a few winter walks. We also heard about the Delta-Variant and were reminded
that COVID was still on the scene.

In the second quarter, our virtual talks continued as did our walks. We opened the campus on Saturdays in May for a program featuring artist, Karen Rinaldo,
and “The First Thanksgiving” painting. We also participated in the “Museums’ Mondays in May”, along with other museums in the region. We held a virtual
trivia night, presented our Historian Award to author Nathaniel Philbrick, and held a members’ event to kick-off our opening.

Our third quarter was almost normal. We opened on July 1st. with a schedule of three days a week and four hours a day. We began with our traditional reading
of The Declaration of Independence, with a non-traditional reader, Abigail Adams. We held tours of the campus and buildings, and continued lectures and
walks, with added days and new routes. We produced a virtual Third Grade Colonial Program, so teachers could continue presenting the content, even though
they could not bring their classes to our campus. We also continued our participation with the Lawrence School’s “Think Like an Historian” program. We held
The Katharine Lee Bates Poetryfest virtually, and The Teddy Bear Picnic on campus. We were finally able to hold our Heritage event and honor our five
recipients, who were selected back in 2020. We participated in the celebration of Paul Revere Day with our neighbor, the First Congregational Church.

The fourth quarter brought many unexpected changes, and the term Omicron-Variant entered our vocabulary. On the negative side, our Executive Director,
Mark Schmidt, left after 10 years at the helm of the Society, and a storm blew through Falmouth, with our campus in its eye. We lost two huge trees, one of
which fell on Katie’s Clubhouse in the garden and destroyed it. But the Board stood-up and moved forward. Our virtual lectures continued and we held one in
person. Our walks continued and we added a special walk at the Old Burying Ground on Halloween Eve. Karen Rinaldo held another series of Saturday
programs for her “The First Thanksgiving” painting. We again worked with our neighbor, the Congregational Church for a presentation by author, Nathaniel

Philbrick. Although there were no activities at the museums over the holidays, the Garden Club was wonderful in again decorating our campus with trees and
wreaths, and roping, lights and bows on our fence.

We are proud of the fact, that despite COVID and its variants, we have retained a presence in our community and have continued to provide services that meet
our mission, which is to provide educational programs, and to preserve, share and celebrate the history and culture of our town.

| want to thank everyone who has supported us through another difficult year. Without your continued help and confidence, we would not be here. We have
a lot to do as 2022 begins, but we are up to the challenges. | hope you will continue to support the Falmouth Historical Society in any way you can. | invite you
to reach out to me for opportunities to serve on our Board, or as a volunteer. | consider us one big family and welcome your voice at the table.

PAT DOTTORE



Financial Report 2021

$ in 1,000's
80

Jan21 Feb21  Mar21 Apr21 i May21

Income Summary January through December 2021

Jun21

B Grants-Unrestricted 21.05%
B Donation-Appeal 18.12
- Unrealized Gain (Loss) 15.27
P Grants-Restricted 8.72
u Smythe Fund 7.00
u Realized Gain (Loss) 6.05
@ Membership Dues 4.59
B [nterest & Dividends-Investment 3.99
B Sponsorship 2.81
B Rental Income 2.75
Other 9.66
Total $341,352.65

Jul21 Aug?21 Sep21  Oct21 Nov2l  Dec2l1

Expense Summary January through December 2021

B Administration 35.33%
L Depreciation Expense 25.52

Advertising & Marketing 10.66
e Buildings & Grounds 8.52
= Utilities 451
B Insurance 4.02
B Technology 2.98
& Event Expenses 2.53
™| Investment Fees 1.81
| Program Expense 0.97

Other 3.16
Total $350,643.93




Nominations and Elections

New Members (3 yr term) Continuing Members
* Dennis Belanger * Mary Barry
e Judy Durham * David Brassard
* Ken Richard e Pat Dottore
e Bill Wishart e John Furfey
* Bob Haskell

e BarbaraSillery
* Ann Stone

Members Rotating off of Board * Danielle Velesig
* Tamsen George e Tom von Zabern
* Megan Kehoe » Olivia Masih White

e Karen Rinaldo




WHERE WE GO FROM HERE

The past year presented a unique set of experiences, but we proceed into 2022 with optimism. With the help of a small, dedicated
staff of three, and 14 supportive Board members, these are our partial plans for this year.

1. First and foremost we must hire an Executive Director. A search committee continues to work on this important matter.

2. We will concentrate on increasing our membership, and on growing the financial health of the Society. Our involvement in the
“One Falmouth” telethon will help to advance this objective.

3. We will continue our stewardship of protecting, preserving and sharing our past. ® The refurbished Wicks House will reopen with
an expanded story of its history e A portrait gallery of historically famous figures will be installed in the back of Wicks ¢ A

maritime/scrimshaw gallery will be installed in the Conant House ¢ Artifacts and untold tales will continue to be shared via print and
digital forms

4. We will have more in-person programs this year. ¢ Several author talks are scheduled ¢ The Antique sale returns on Saturday,
August 20, 2022 - our 50th anniversary ¢ Member events are being planned ¢ The Heritage Award reception will be held in the fall e
A full season, Memorial Day to Columbus Day, is being planned

5. We will recruit and train volunteers to engage our visitors and to tell our stories.
6. We will continue to monitor the physical plant and to repair and replace our structures as needed.
7. We will continue to promote our venue for rentals to generate revenue.

8. We will continue to follow state and federal guidelines pertaining to COVID. We encourage everyone to get vaccinated and
boosted, wear a mask, and social distance.

Thank you all for your confidence as we move into the new year. A special thank you to everyone who volunteered in any capacity to
help the Society weather 2021



GENEROUS BENEFACTORS $1,000+

James and Caroline Lloyd
J. Carlisle and Nancy Smith
Alfred Irish Estate

Richard A. Heald Fund
Diana and David Brassard
Patricia A. Dottore

Philip B. Pacino

Robert B. Ryder

Patricia and Patrick Burke
Falmouth Toyota, Inc.
Mary and Charlotte Harris
Victoria Lowell

Dana and Eileen Miskell
Carolyn P. Partan

2021 DONORS
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SUPPORTERS $500-$999

Mary Frances Buckley and Robert Haskell
Mark and Annie Hart Cool

Robert Gunning

David Bullock and Patricia Hannon
Terry and Olivia White

Leonard and Patricia Johnson

Donald Aukamp

Ken Cheitlin

John & Jean Conners

Judith Frank

Groves Family Fund Groves

Gene Marie Hassan

Robert Hauser

Kenneth and Susan Richard

Liam Maguire's Irish Pub & Restaurant
Gerald T. and Dianne Lynch

Daniel W. and Ann W. Swift

James and Alice Tow




Supporters $101-5499

2021 DONORS

Leviand Jeanne Adams
Arthur D. and Booje Calfee
Linda Ohkagawa and Sunny Ferguson
Margaret Gifford

Virginia D. Johnson

Ralph (Tim) & Sheila Smith
Town of Falmouth

Giles & Debbie Knight

Rocco and Susan Maffei
Edgar M. Masters and B. Deborah Cohen
Frederic F. Taylor

Marcia C. Young

Eve and Theodore F. Lippold
Robert and Karin P. Edwards
Dennis R. Hatch

Alison Starkovich

Ellen Collis

Erling & Betty Hanson, Jr.
Deborah Maguire

Michael and Lyn McNaught
Jeannette Root

Edward and Mary Sholkovitz
Edith C Sielsch

Gary V Vacon

Gary & Eileen Vostok
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Frank M Burke

Leila (Lee) Barrington

Dennis and Mary L. Belanger
Charles and Meredith Brown
Melissa Brown

Peter and Joanne Carnevale
Sarah Colacicco

Kathryn and Robert Cushman
Eleanor Ericson

Margaret Foster

Tamsen E. George

David and Janice Gouveia
William H. Greer, Jr.

Marvin and Avis Grosslein
Carolyn Hummer

Sara Ostrom King and Calvin G. Frasier
Reverend Will and llona Paulette Mebane
Catherine Offinger

Robert and Pamela Pelletreau
Stephen and Patricia Sawyer
Daniel and Sandra Trainor
Gary and Linda Walker
William Wittman

Leslie Wrigley

Frederica Valois

Margaret Adlum

Margaret Becker and Russ Lemcke
George and Naomi Botelho

Vicky Cullen and John Waterbury
Claire DeMello

Sue Gregory

Charlie and Sally Hauck

Laura and Ken Morse

Pine Haven Investment Counsel, Inc.
Terry and Margaret Rioux

David and Phyllis Rubin

Janet Totten and Cathleen Blumberg
Tomas von Zabern

Kathy Bryson

Edward DeWitt and Kathy Mortenson
Barbara A. Gachot

Russell and Karen Perry

Rev. Bobbie Miner

John F. Cook

James Reulbach

Bob and Lynn Young




UP TO AND INCLUDING $100

¢ Johnand Gabrielle Allen

*  Gregand Caroline Anderson

* Luean Anthony

* Robert V. and Jeanne Antonucci
*  Mary Patricia Barry

*  George H. Billings

*  Karen Bissonnette

* Jonathan and Deborah Bolton

* Josephine Bonaffini

*  Derek and Wolly Kehler

*  Helen Dixon

* Donald and Janet Moller

* Samand Nancy Donta

*  Annados Santos

* Jack and Marcia Easterling

e Vivian Ellis

* Richard Estrada

*  Dawn Evans and James Gallagher
*  Falmouth Police Patrolmens Federation
e Arthur Fritz

*  Peter and Shirley Gallerani

*  Gregory and Barbara Gillis

* Edward and Alice Grayson

*  Mary Ann Haley-Speca

* R.Barryand Elizabeth Hamilton
*  MarkS. Harmsen

2021 Donors

Bruce Haslun and Carol Erhardt
Robert and Ursula Haslun
Michael and Donna Herlihy
Peter and Lindsay Hopewood
Phyllis Hunt

Hans Jannasch

John and Linda Bowers

Judith & Joseph Kelly

Barbara Kanellopoulos

Frank Kauffman

Tracy and Paul Klein

Harry and Nancy Kowanick Jr.
David Kunen

Louis and Camilla Larrey, Jr.
Gregory and Janet Lauer
Lawrence Lynch Corp

Ruth Lawrence

Curtis Little and Alice DeSouza
M. Duffany Builder, Inc.
Stephen and Nancy McPherson
Frank and Erika Messmann
Marianne Monacci

Robert and Rita Ottaviano
Barbara Anderson Perry
Richard and Susan K. Ratzan
Carol C. Reynolds

Ralph and Frannie Roberto
Thomas and Judy Sbarra
Celene Smith

Tom and Ann Stone

Margaret and Jacek Sulanowski
Richard Van Mooy

W Bruce and Jean Beaton
Kathy & Philip Wessling

Joan Wickersham




UP TO AND INCLUDING $100

Anne Tessier

Patricia Halpin

Leonard and Bette Delmolino
Anne C. Prior

Bruce Tripp

Scott Wayne

Sally Collinson

Susan Whitworth
Anonymous Donation
Carolyn Martin

Zachery and Linda Karmen
Walter and Mary Alessi

Betty C. Baker

Chris and Maureen Barnowski
Blackbaud Giving Fund

Carl and Jean Bowin

Robert B. and Valerie Butcher
James E. Cardoza

Mary Jo Carroll

Richard and Babetta Castle-Walsh
Peter Clark and Ellen Barol
Robert and Arlene Cloninger
Thomas Coburn

Janet Collins

Mary Anne Conboy

Douglas L. Correllus

Maria and Paul De Weer
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2021 Donors

Francis J. and Carol Reimann DeYoung
Nancy Gibbons

Mary Greer

James Hain

Mary G. Heard

John and Olivann Hobbie
Thomas and Mary Ann Kenny
Chris Espinosa & Sarah Kerdok
Margaret & James Ledwell
Charles and Susanne Mann
Carol Mills

Barbara Miner

Peter and Susan Morrison
Catherine Morse

Day and Kathie Mount
Pamela and Joseph Souza
Russell and Joan Pelletier
Elizabeth Perrin

Kenneth and Elaine Rondeau
Mark and Doreen Schmidt
Carol Q. Schwamb

Fran Senner-Hurley

Lynne Shapiro

Carl Sheffer

Barbara J. Sillery

Francis Siska

Jerry Sklar

Diane Spencer

Nigel and Thelma Spicer
Margaret Szuplat

Thomas and Lynn Taylor

Wendy Wands

Debra Michlewitz

Charles Marceline and Carole Dembkowski
Rodney J. Hinkle and Kirstin Moritz
Jean W. McCluskey

Barbara McPhelim

Allan and Maria Moniz

Sharon Mulcahy

John Furfey

Dennis F. Rogers

Jomarie Alano & William Treat
Carol Clulow

Meg Costello

Elizabeth P. Davis

Lucille Ferreira

Helen Guy

Ralph and Laura Herbst

James M. and Maureen Trodden
Colin MacKenzie

Joan and Michael Mastromonaco
Sheila McCoy

Cathy McDonnell

Kathryn Minnock

Jean Moynihan

Carole Romaine

Dana and Karin Smith

B. Grant Willis, Esq.

Marybeth and Arthur Clark
Penelope Hare

Dean Lundgren

Carolyn Leiby

Elga O'Dell

Roberta Rowe and Carl Gustafson




2021 HONOR GIFTS

GRANTS SPONSORSHIPS

Bilezikian Family Foundation * M.Duffany Builder, INC
* Massachusetts Foundation for Humanities and Public Policy * Cape Associates
* Falmouth Cultural Council * Wood Lumber Company
* Massachusetts Cultural Council * Highland Street Foundation

* Heald Fund of Cape Cod Foundation * Massachusetts Foundation for Humanities and Public Policy
; 10 0 G ‘ " * First Citizens’ Credit Union
¢ Martha’s Vineyard Bank Charitable Foundation, INC
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IN HONOR Of

Reverend Nell Fields
e Mrand Mrs Arthur Calfee

Mark Schmidt

*  Ron Hinkle and Kristen Moritz
*  Olivia and Terry White

e Fran Senna-Hurley

*  James Lloyd

While we have tried to be complete and accurate with this Annual Report, please notify
us of any errors or omissions. Call 508-548-4857 or email info@museumsonthegreen.org
or mail us at Museums on the Green, PO Box 174, Falmouth, MA 02541

* IN MEMORY
Alfred Irish
. Mr &Mrs Arthur Calfee

Don and Janice Babin

Frank and Erika Messmann
Elizabeth Baker

Robert and Valerie Butcher

Hans Jannashch

James Gallagher and Dawn Evans
Wendy Wands

Dan and Nancy Kowanick

Tracy Corwin Klein

James and Caroline Lloyd

Linda Ohkagawa and Sunny Ferguson
Johnathan and Deborah Bolton
Marvin and Avid Grosslin

Paul Pankok Family

Clarie DeMello

Stach Szuplat

Caroline Llyod

Olivia & Terri White
Lindsey Hopewood

James and Alice Toe
Arlene and Robert Cloninger
Derek and Wolly Kehler
Meg Costello

Cathy McDonnell

Daniel and Sandra Trainor
Giles and Debbie Knight
Edith Sielsch

Mary Fran and Bob Haskell
Janet Totten

Linda Ohkagawa

Leslie Wrigley

Arthur Fritz

W Bruce and Jean Beaton
Duffany Builders




Staff

Mark Schmidt, Executive Director (Jan-Sept)
Meg Costello, Research Manager
Deb Shemo, Office Administrator (Jan-Apr)
Rosann Damelio, Office Administrator
Kelly Anderson, Bookkeeping
Joanna Christopher, Marketing

Thank You




